
 

February 14, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Russell Jennings, Chairperson 

House Committee on Corrections and Juvenile Justice 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Jennings: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2291 by House Committee on Corrections and 

Juvenile Justice 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2291 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2291 would specify that a patient whose status as an inmate in the custody of the 

Secretary of Corrections has expired would be transferred to the custody of the sheriff of the 

county where the district court with jurisdiction over the commitment proceeding is located, 

pending admission to a state psychiatric hospital.  

 

 According to the Kansas Department of Corrections, enactment of HB 2291 would have 

no fiscal effect.  The Kansas Association of Counties states enactment of the bill could result in 

additional expenditures to counties; however, the Association cannot estimate a fiscal effect.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Linda Kelly, Corrections 

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission 

 Ashley Michaelis, Judiciary 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


